
For France's denunciation of the North Atlantic Treaty and the withdrawal of its
Armies from the integrated command.

On May 21, 2015 at the National Assembly, during the symposium entitled "Can 
France regain an independent diplomacy", a former French ambassador and former 
secretary general of the Quai d'Orsay declared that NATO would not have had to 
survive the demise of the USSR and the dissolution of the Warsaw Pact.

The initiators of this appeal of various republican and patriotic sensitivities,
having in the past, approved or not the existence of NATO affirm unanimously, 
that indeed today, this organization does not have any more a raison d'être.

NATO has actually expanded by integrating, contrary to the commitments made to 
Gorbachev, many formerly socialist countries, thus advancing methodically in a 
process of encirclement of Russia by multiplying the US military bases in these 
countries.

This openly aggressive policy was accompanied by the installation of an anti-
missile missile shield near Russia possibly intended to allow a first nuclear 
strike on this country, by sterilizing or drastically limiting its possibilities
of retaliation. .

It is in this geopolitical context that Ukraine experienced the "orange 
revolution", led by the United States and supported by the EU, which allowed the
establishment by force of a government hostile to Russia. with the participation
of notorious neo-Nazis. It is time for France to dissociate itself from this 
provocative anti-Russian policy which risks leading to a third world war, 
possibly nuclear.

A political and military organization, NATO is both the diplomatic instrument 
and the armed wing used by the United States with the complicity of vassal 
states in the forefront of which are France, Great Britain and Germany.

The American government, armed with a military doctrine including preventive war
and the use of nuclear weapons as a first priority, endowed with more than 700 
military bases spread across the globe, and determined to combat the terrorist 
threat without the will of Seeking its causes leads NATO and therefore France to
participate, in organized chaos, in a permanent war in defiance of our interests
and our own security. From Yugoslavia to Iraq, from Syria to Libya, France uses 
its military potential and its diplomatic credit and forgets the values of its 
people, in favor of a policy defined in Washington.

In reality, the United States is pursuing with NATO a policy of aggression and 
generalized war which cannot remain that of our nation any longer. It is high 
time for France to recover the sovereignty of its decisions and the freedom to 
choose its partners in accordance with its philosophy and the interests of the 
French people.

We call for France to denounce its membership of the North Atlantic Treaty and 
for the withdrawal of its armies from the integrated command. France, by 
becoming free again, will have to demand the dissolution of NATO, which no 
longer has a reason to exist!
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